
  
  DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY  

  
  USAMC LOGISTICS DATA ANALYSIS CENTER  

 

 BUILDING 4400, MARTIN ROAD   REDSTONE ARSENAL, 

ALABAMA  35898-7466  

  

       REPLY TO                                                                     ATTENTION OF:                          

             

September 12, 2022  

  

    

AMLD  

  

Mr. Josiah Boggs  

Email:  jcb368@gmail.com  

  

Dear Mr. Boggs:  

    

     This letter is in response to your Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) request dated 

September 6, 2022 reference number AMC FOIA # FP-22-027423/FA-22-1888.  The 

request is for ownership history on a M24 Sniper Rifle Serial Number: C6498772.  

  

     The following Information was found in the Department of Defense (DoD) Small  

Arms/Light Weapons Registry for a 7.62mm M24 Sniper Weapon System, NSN: 

100501-240-2136, Serial Number: C6498772.  The records for this weapon are listed 

below in chronological order:  

  

1. June 15, 1990 – The Remington Arms Company LLC - Ilion shipped the weapon 

to the Anniston Munitions Center - Anniston, Alabama.  

  

2. June 28, 1990 – The Anniston Munitions Center - Anniston, Alabama received 

the weapon from the Remington Arms Company LLC - Ilion.  

  

3. August 10, 1990 – The Anniston Munitions Center - Anniston, Alabama shipped 

the weapon to the Installation Supply Division - Fort Campbell, Kentucky.  

  

4. August 12, 1990 – The Installation Supply Division - Fort Campbell, Kentucky 

received the weapon from the Anniston Munitions Center - Anniston, Alabama.  

  

5. October 22, 1990 – The Installation Supply Division - Fort Campbell, Kentucky 

shipped the weapon to the Anniston Munitions Center - Anniston, Alabama.  

  

6. October 25, 1990 – The Anniston Munitions Center - Anniston, Alabama received 

the weapon from the Installation Supply Division - Fort Campbell, Kentucky.  

  

7. January 04, 1991 – The Anniston Munitions Center - Anniston, Alabama shipped 

the weapon to the U.S. Army Tank Automotive and Armaments Command 

(TACOM) Total Package Fielding Site - Fort Belvoir, Virginia.  

  



  

8. January 20, 1991 – The TACOM Total Package Fielding Site - Fort Belvoir, 

Virginia received the weapon from the Anniston Munitions Center - Anniston, 

Alabama.  

  

9. January 30, 1991 – The TACOM Total Package Fielding Site - Fort Belvoir, 

Virginia shipped the weapon to the Mission Contracting Office, United States 

Army Garrison (USAG) - Fort Belvoir, Virginia.  

  

10. February 01, 1991 – The Mission Contracting Office, USAG - Fort Belvoir, 

Virginia received the weapon from the TACOM Total Package Fielding Site - Fort 

Belvoir, Virginia.  

  

11. February 28, 1991 – Owning activity of the weapon has been reported as the 

United States Army Garrison (USAG) - Fort Myer, Virginia and posted to the DoD 

Small Arms/Light Weapons Registry.  

  

12. May 31, 1995, March 29, 2000, June 30, 2000, September 27, 2000, November  

27, 2001, March 27, 2002, March 25, 2003, March 23, 2004, February 21, 2005,  

February 24, 2005, March, 29, 2005, July 12, 2005, September 27, 2005 and 

March 28, 2006 – The USAG - Fort Myer, Virginia conducted annual weapon 

serial number reconciliations on the weapon.  

  

13. May 22, 2006 – The USAG - Fort Myer, Virginia shipped the weapon to the 289th 

Military Police Company - Fort Myer, Virginia.  

  

14. November 21, 2006 – The 289th Military Police Company - Fort Myer, Virginia 

received the weapon from the USAG - Fort Myer, Virginia.  

  

15. October 30, 2012 – The Defense Logistics Agency (DLA) Distribution - Anniston, 

Alabama received the weapon from the USAG - Fort Myer, Virginia.  

  

16. December 17, 2012 – The DLA Distribution – Anniston, Alabama shipped the 

weapon outside the DoD to the Remington Arms Company LLC - Madison, North 

Carolina.  

  

17. March 26, 2013 – The DLA Distribution - Anniston, Alabama received the 

weapon from the U.S. Army Contracting Command Contracting Office - Picatinny 

Arsenal, New Jersey. The weapon received was an upgraded M24 Sniper 

Weapon System, the M2010 Enhanced Sniper Rifle (ESR), NSN 1005-01-

5882913.  

  

18. April 03, 2013 – The DLA Distribution – Anniston, Alabama shipped the weapon 

to the Group Service Support Company, 5th Special Forces Group - Fort 

Campbell, Kentucky.  

  



  
  

19. April 04, 2013 – The Group Service Support Company, 5th Special Forces Group 

- Fort Campbell, Kentucky received the weapon from the DLA Distribution – 

Anniston, Alabama.  

  

20. September 02, 2016 – The U.S. Army Logistics Readiness Center - Fort 

Campbell, Kentucky received the weapon from the B Co, 2nd BN, 5th Special 

Forces Group - Fort Campbell, Kentucky.  

  

21. September 02, 2016 – The U.S. Army Logistics Readiness Center - Fort 

Campbell, Kentucky shipped the weapon to the Group Service Support 

Company, 5th Special Forces Group - Fort Campbell, Kentucky.  

  

22. September 22, 2016 – The DLA Distribution – Anniston, Alabama received the 

weapon from the U.S. Army Logistics Readiness Center - Fort Campbell, 

Kentucky.  

  

23. September 23, 2016 – The DLA Distribution – Anniston, Alabama conducted an 

annual weapon serial number reconciliation on the weapon.  

  

24. October 13, 2016 – The DLA Distribution – Anniston, Alabama shipped the 

weapon outside the DoD to the Remington Arms Company LLC - Madison, North 

Carolina.  

  

      If you interpret this response as an adverse action, you have the right to contact the 

Army FOIA Public Liaison Officer, Alecia Boiling, by email at us.army.hgda-

oaaahs.mbx.rmda-foia-public-liaison@mail.mil or by phone at (703) 428-6238.  

Additionally, you may contact the Office of Government Information Services (OGIS) at 

the national Archives and Records Administration (NARA) to inquire about the FOIA 

mediation services they offer.  The contact information for OGIS is as follows:  NARA-

OGIS, 8601 Adelphi Road-OGIS, College Park, MD 20740-6001, email at 

ogis@nara.gov, telephone number (202) 741-5770, toll free at (877) 684-6448, or by 

facsimile at (202) 741-5769.  

  

      There is no cost associated with the processing of this request.   

  

      The point of contact for this request is the undersigned at email:  

usarmy.redstone.ldac.mbx.foia@mail.mil.  Please contact me if you have any questions 

regarding this response.  

  

  

               Sincerely,  

 

                Mickelle Penn  

                Freedom of Information Act Officer, LDAC    



  
  


